

Градско такмичење у енглеском језику За ученике 7. разреда основних школа

НЕЛТА – Удружење наставника енглеског језика Ниш

Израда теста траје 75 минута.

Израда теста почиње када то дежурни наставник најави.

Када почне израда теста, не можете постављати никаква питања.

Ако раније завршите, тест затворите и оставите га на клупи.

Прочитајте пажљиво упутство за свако вежбање.

Good luck!

I Read the text carefully. But, to understand it, you'll first have to re-arrange its parts – put them in the right order! Write the right numbers (1.–4.) in the boxes on the left. (8 pts.)

Some months later, Andrew Morison, a financial manager at the college, was in the same room. He says, "It was about 11:45. Suddenly, I heard a knocking from beneath the window. There is no central heating there. I had already noticed how cold it was. I thought this was very strange because the fire was still burning in the fireplace.'

On another occasion, another waiter, Paul Cooke, noticed a wooden door in the room shaking violently. When at last he succeeded in opening it, there was no one on the other side. He interrupted a dinner to tell the college priest.

Both men described the ghost as human-sized, but said it was impossible to see its face clearly or say whether it was a man or a woman. It travelled about 30 centimetres off the ground. In the dark room the ghost seemed very bright and both waiters felt suddenly cold. Mr Davies was not frightened but, at the same time, he did not want to get too close.

Graham Ward says, 'I saw the absolute terror on his face, so I don't doubt something happened. All the people who have seen and heard these things are completely reliable men. He feels sure that there is a ghost in the college. What do you think?

Cambridge University is one of the oldest universities in England. So, if you believe in ghosts, perhaps you would expect to see a ghost there. In 1997 there were several reports of a ghost at one of the Cambridge colleges. The college priest, Graham Ward, is certain that the college is haunted. This is his story.

d)

In April 1997, two waiters, Matthew Speller and Paul Davies, went into a room near the kitchen to get some plates. Mr Speller says, 'We were chatting when we both saw something move slowly across the room. I just looked at Paul and said, "Did you see that?"

II Answer the questions about the text. Use complete sentences for your answers!(8 pts.)		
1. How many people actually saw the ghost?		
2. What did the ghost look like?		
3. How many people heard something strange?		
4. Why does the college priest believe that there is a ghost in Cambridge?		
III Finish these sentenced based on the information in the text.	(6 pts.)	
1. Paul Cooke opened the door of the room because		
2. Graham Ward was sure that something had happened because		
3. People would expect to see a ghost at Cambridge University because		
IV Finish the second sentence so that it means the same as the first sentence.	(10 pts.)	
1. Several people spoke about a strange ghost experience.		
A strange ghost experience		
2. Cambridge University is older than Oxford.		
Oxford is not		

. "I am not frightened, but I still don't want to come any closer," says Mr Davies.	
Mr Davies says that	
The ghost travelled about 30 centimetres off the ground.	
The ghost	
. It was impossible to see the ghost's face clearly.	
The ghost's face couldn't	
Here's another text about ghosts. Read it carefully. Then make questions abounderlined parts of the sentences in the text.	t the (8 pts.)
There are <u>hundreds</u> of famous ghost stories all around England. For exam	ple, in
1972, in a big household called Bramshill House in Hampshire, England, a so	
officer saw a man walking on the path outside. The officer, Mr William Chalk	
"The man came in through the open door and went straight through the wall opposit	
back of my neck went cold and I hurried round the corner to see where he was, but simply disappeared! <u>Later I</u> found out that there used to be an archway there.	
another occasion, a figure appeared and then vanished in the middle of a room	
people. At night the security officers hear footsteps so often that they no longe	
investigate.	
·	?
	?
•	?
·	?

VI In <u>both</u> texts, find the words or phrases that mean (5 pts
1. finally
2. without any warning –
3. to stop a person from doing something for a short period of time –
4. to manage to do something –
5. a human-like shape –
VII Explain the meaning of the following words (from <u>both</u> texts) (5 pts.)
1. haunted –
2. reliable –
3. to doubt –
4. to investigate –
5. on another occasion –
VIII Each of these sentences is wrong, that is <u>not true</u> in some way. Correct the wrong information – write a sentence that is true, based on both texts. (10 pts.)
1. The college priest, Graham Ward, feels some doubt about the ghost story.
2. Mr Speller and Mr Davies were busy cleaning the kitchen floor when the ghost appeared.
3. Bramshill House in Hampshire is a big military camp where high officers are housed; one of them saw a ghost.
4. Hundreds of people vanished all around England.
5. There are more woman ghosts than man ghosts in Cambridge.

IX In Text 1, they ask you what $\underline{\text{you}}$ think about ghost stories. Say what you think in about		
3 sentences.	(10 pts.)	

Before submitting the test, check the following:

- Have you answered ALL the questions?
- Have you checked the spelling?
- Have you put the full stop or question mark where required?

Thank you for taking part in this competition!

TOTAL 70 points